
March 12, 1928.

The Honourable L.A. Taschereau,
Prime Minister of the Province of Quebec, 
Quebec.

Dear Mr. Prime Minister:»

I understand that there Is now before 
the Quebec Parliament a 3111 by vAiich et Ment 6 of the French- 
sneaking schools of Architecture will one year after graduation 
be privileged to practise as architects without farther examination.

You are of course aware that we have at 
McGill a School of Architecture the graduates of which must pass the 
examinations provided by the P.Q.A.A. At the moment we are not 
desirous of any further privilege, but if the bill above referred to 
be passed, you will without doubt note that it would in the tod 
discriminate against our students.

Fe have not offered any objection to the 
bill or proposed any amendment, as we understand it is one put forward 
by your Government, but I should like your assurance that an applieatic 
from this University made at a future date for the same privileges 
as those granted to the French-speaking schools would receive the 
support of the Government.

t.

Yours faithfully,

Principal,


